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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Scott Savard, Chairman
	X
	

	Daniel Healey, Co-Chair
	
	X

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	X
	

	Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept.
	         X      
	                 

	Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.
	         
	X         

	Alan Côté, DPW 
	X
	

	Jim Roddy
	
	X

	Walter Deyo
	X
	

	Ronald Goldthwaite
	X
	

	Randall Chase 
	
	X

	Jeremy Lamothe (School Dept Alt)
	   
	

	Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)
	
	

	George Feole (Police Alt)
	       
	

	Jim Richardson (Fire Alt)
	
	

	Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)
	     
	

	Vern Thomas
	
	


Mr. Donald Burgess, resident at 43 High Street, attended the meeting.  

A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held on Thursday, July 15, 2021, at the Derry Municipal Center.  The meeting was called to order at 9:04 am. 
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the June 17, 2021, meeting, were reviewed. 
Alan Côté made a motion to approve the June 17, 2021, minutes as written.  
Seconded by Walter Deyo.  Ron Goldthwaite abstained.
MOTION PASSED (5–0).  
OLD BUSINESS 

_____________________________

None. 
NEW BUSINESS

_____________________________

1) Scott Savard will present the Traffic Ordinance to include prohibited parking on East Broadway to the Town Council on Tuesday, August 17, 2021, at 7 pm.  

2) Mr. James Intoppa – 11 Gulf Road – he was expected to attend via Zoom, he has not joined the meeting yet.  Moved onto #3. 
3) Mrs. Johanna Callahan – 9 Bayberry Lane – request to have a “Children at Play” sign installed.  
Alan Côté stated that studies have proved that these types of signs are ineffective and gives residents a false sense of security.  The Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) does not recommend installing them.  Ron Goldthwaite stated that he drove down the road yesterday and that this is a very low volume road.  Chief Garone stated that there is no commuter traffic.  
Motion made by Alan Côté that Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk, will draft a letter to Mrs. Callahan for Scott Savard to sign, that the Highway Safety Committee does not endorse these types of signs.  Seconded by Ron Goldthwaite.  No further action to be taken.  
MOTION PASSED (6–0).  

One option is a foldable turtle sign, but the committee made it clear that it should only be displayed when children are outside playing.  Motorists do not slow down even when those types of signs are out, especially if f they never see children outside.  
4) Ms. Sarah LeBoeuf – 41 High Street #2 – speeding, wrong way traffic, large trucks, and motorists running stop signs.  
Alan Côté provided the results of a traffic counter placed near 41 High Street from Wednesday, July 7, 2021, through Wednesday, July 14. 2021.  At the 85th %, motorists traveled at 33 mph.  At the 95th %, motorists traveled at 36 mph.  The mean and median travel speed was 29 mph.  

Mr. Donald Burgess stated that he has lived at 43 High Street since 1999.  He thinks that the speed is average.  On occasion, between 10-11 pm, vehicles travel faster.  He has stopped at least 100 motorists over the years for traveling in the wrong direction.  He stated that the Derry Police Department is welcome to park in his driveway anytime.  

Mr. Donald Burgess further stated can see down to the stop at North High Street coming out of Everett, and that 18 out of 20 drivers do not stop at the stop sign.  He stated that many of the motorists are going through the stop sign without stopping or slowing down.  

On average, on weekdays two vehicles traveled the wrong way and on weekends, three vehicles traveled the wrong way.  There were 17 total wrong way incidents out of 15,028 vehicles.  Motorist speeds ranged from 16-25 mph; very slow compared to the average.  The wheelbase suggests that there were:  four bicycles, five pick-ups, six passenger cars, one motorcycle, and one commercial vehicle.  The almost identical wheelbases suggest that these infractions were repeat offenders.  
Chief Garone asked if there was a certain time of day for wrong way travel.  Alan Côté stated the times varied from 0100, 1300, 1400, 1500, 1600 and 1700 hours.  Chief Garone stated that it would be helpful to know of any patterns for the wrong way travel.  
Alan Côté stated that there is adequate signage regarding the one way.  

Chief Garone stated going the wrong way is a summonsable offense.  

Scott Savard and Chief Gagnon stated that the number of wrong way incidences are very low. 

Chief Garone stated that this is highly repetitive traffic area.  Motorists traveling the wrong way are scofflaws, meaning that they will disobey the law regardless of signage.   

Motion made by Alan Côté that Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk, will draft a letter to Ms. Sarah LeBoeuf, for Scott Savard to sign, explaining the Highway Safety Committee position and suggestion that she email Jill if she notices any patterns for wrong way travel that can be forwarded to the Derry Police Department.   Seconded by Chief Garone.  No further action to be taken.
MOTION PASSED (6–0).  
2) Mr. James Intoppa – 11 Gulf Road – has not joined the meeting as of 9:32 am.  
Alan Côté stated the Highway Safety Committee cannot prohibit trucking on a roadway.  However, weight limits of commercial vehicles are posted during the spring thaw.  Gulf Road can support the weight of heavy trucking.  Residents need fuel deliveries, medications, and commercial vehicles have equal rights to use the roadway, not to mention construction vehicles.  
Motion made by Alan Côté, that Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk, will draft a letter to Mr. James Intoppa, for Scott Savard to sign, that the Highway Safety Committee cannot prohibit trucking on a roadway.  Seconded by Scott Savard.  No further action to be taken.  
Alan Côté made a motion to adjourn at 9:37 am.  
Seconded by Walter Deyo.  
MOTION PASSED (6–0).  

The next meeting is August 19, 2021.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk
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